
 
 
 
 
Penicillin Allergy Decision and Mobile Empowerment (PADME) 
 
Parents of children with unverified penicillin allergy labels are encouraged to use 
Penicillin Allergy Decision and Mobile Empowerment (PADME), to initiate the 
penicillin allergy de-labeling process.  
 
Parents can complete a simple online assessment at 
http://www.padmeallergy.org/ to receive their child's personalized risk certificate 
to share with their child's doctors.   
 
Parents will also receive risk-based guidance about the next steps necessary for 
removing or testing a penicillin allergy label.  Steps may include de-labeling with 
their primary care doctor or testing through allergy specialists, such as Cincinnati 
Children’s Penicillin Allergy Testing Services (PATS) clinic. 
 
Please note:  PADME website visits are being counted for outcomes research; 
please share this URL only with patient families intending to de-label a penicillin 
allergy label.  
 
Questions?:  Contact Andrew Winslow, MD and PADME team members at 
padmeallergy@unc.edu. 
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